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	Watchfield Parish Council




Nadine Clark,

Planning & Conservation Officer,

Land Use Operations,

Natural England,

Hercules House,

Hercules Road,

LONDON SE1 7DU 
December 31st, 2012

Dear Ms Clark,

Re: Natural England response to P12/V2283/O application – Cowan’s Camp, High Street, Watchfield

Watchfield Parish Council has concerns about the Natural England response to the above application. The body of your response seems to imply that you are expecting a large proportion of the open space within the development to be retained as existing grassland terrestrial habitats, managed to retain some of the rarer species currently found on site. The Vale of White Horse Conservation Officer’s response to the application states, “although there appears to be extensive open space on the site it is mainly along the edge of the site and has the primary function as a noise buffer”. This means that a majority of the ‘open space’ will consist of a newly constructed bank, destroying the existing habitat. We severely doubt whether any habitat will be conserved during the construction stage as its destruction will be considered a necessity to allow access for development. Nor do we hold a lot of store by promises to maintain biodiversity on site by the developers. The easiest and cheapest option will result in mowed rye grass verges at best.
Although you consider this area to be of low importance it represents a very large area of biodiverse habitat within our village. The mere fact of development will cause a significant reduction in the flora and fauna of the area. We have already accepted the development of another open field site in the village and feel this development will squeeze what is meant to be a rural village into an urban space with little or no room for nature. We are disappointed that there is so little consideration given to natural open spaces within villages and the role of Cowan’s Camp field as a spill over habitat from Tuckmill Meadows SSSI.
All correspondence should be addressed to the Clerk
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